
 

 

 
 

           Edition 17 - 2023 

           Wednesday 14 June 2023 

 
TERM 2 2023 
Fri 16 June     Student Reports available on Compass 
Tue 20 Jun  2.45pm   House Mini Olympics run by the Year 6's 
Tue 20 June  6.30pm   School Council 
Fri 23 June  2.30pm   Last Day Term 2 (Please note early dismissal - 2.30pm) 
 
TERM 3 2023 
Mon 10 July      STUDENT FREE DAY 
Tue 11 July     Students Commence Term 3 
Wed 12 July     SMILE SQUAD STARTS (More details coming in compass post and below)  
Tue 18 July - 21 July    Ski Camp (Tuesday - Friday) 
Tue 25 July  6.30pm   School Council 
Wed 26 July     Multicultural Day 
Tue 01 August     3 WAY CONFERENCES - Students only attend school for their conference. 
Wed 02 August      APS Senior Athletics Day  
Wed 09 August     APS Junior Athletics Day 
Mon 21 August     District Athletics 
Tue 22 August  6.30pm   School Council 
Wed 06 September    Division Athletics 
Mon 11 September    Year 4 Camp - Return Wednesday 13th September 
Thu 14 September    Year 2 - 6 Concert (Rehearsal During the Day) 
Fri 15 September 2.30pm   Last Day Term 3 (Please note early dismissal - 2.30pm) 
 
TERM 4 2023 
Mon 2 October     Students and Teachers Commence Term 4 
Wed 4 October      Year 6 Graduation Photo 
Wed 11 October    Regional Athletics 
Mon 23 October     Year 3 Camp - Arrabri - Return Tuesday 24th October 
Tue 24 October  6.30pm   School Council 
Thu 02 November    Prep - 1 Concert (PLEASE NOTE NEW DATE) 
Mon 6 November     STUDENT FREE DAY 
Tue 7 November     Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
Thu 16 November     Year 2 Sleepover TBC 
Sun 19 November    Alphington Park Wetlands Festival 
Mon 20 November     Year 1 and Year 2 Swimming Program begins (Mondays and Wednesdays) 
Tue 28 November    Year 5 Camp - Portsea - Return Friday 1st December 
Tue 28 November  6.30pm   School Council 
Mon 4 December     Year 6 Camp - Return Thursday 7th December 
Wed 20 December  1.30pm   Last Day Term 4 (Please note early dismissal - 1.30pm) 

 
NB: Please check Compass for all dates/times including excursions and incursions. All dates are subject to change. 

 
 
 
 

Commitment to Child Safety. 
Alphington Primary School is committed to the safety and wellbeing of all children and young people. 

This will be the primary focus of our care and decision-making. 
Alphington Primary School has zero tolerance for child abuse. 

Alphington Primary School is committed to providing a child safe environment where children and young people are safe and feel safe 
and their voices are heard about decisions that affect their lives. 

Particular attention will be paid to the cultural safety of Aboriginal children and children from culturally and/or linguistically  
diverse backgrounds, as well as the safety of children with a disability. 

If there are any concerns or questions regarding Child Safety procedures, please see Melissa Mackenzie or Shane Wilkie 
Our Child Safe Policy and our commitment and code of conduct is available on the website. 

 



 

Principal Update – Melissa Mackenzie 

The success of the STEM expo was again outstanding. This event was well attended despite the weather, and it seems the 

timeslot of 3:45-5:45 works well for families. The celebration of learning from our youngest students to the personal passion 

experiments in the older years holds testament to how engaging STEM is. Congratulations to everyone for their efforts.  

There is still quite a bit of illness in classrooms, and we are appealing to parents to keep their child home if unwell. A day of 

rest at home can do wonders and stop the spread of the multitude of viruses we are contending with.  

Teachers are busy planning for term 3 and all the learning we want to achieve. Term 3 is our usual celebration of the Arts, 

particularly Performing Arts. We will have our Year 2-6 concert and we have booked the Ivanhoe Girls Grammar School 

Performing Arts Centre for Thursday 14 September. All year 2-6 students perform with their class, the year 6’s act and the 

STOMP dance teachers support us throughout the process. The Prep / Year 1 concert will be in term 4 this year. Christy is 

taking Long Service Leave for term 3 and we are in the process of employing her replacement.  

At assembly on Fridays, I always look for some positive affirmations for the students. I love this opportunity to acknowledge 

and recognize those, who often very quietly, make contributions to APS in so many ways. I am keenly watching a group of 

year 2’s who take care of the grounds by picking up rubbish and writing a ‘script’ for assembly to remind everyone about not 

taking rubbish into the yard. There are a couple of year 3’s who have written me a persuasive letter letting me know that they 

need more dictionaries in their classrooms. I’m also working with a keen knitter to start a knitting club for a lunchtime. The 

initiative our students show is inspiring and one of the many reasons that I feel so proud to lead this school.  

Have a great week. 

Melissa Mackenzie 

Principal 

 

Assistant Principal Update – Shane Wilkie 

I hope you all managed to enjoy the King’s Birthday long weekend. I spent the weekend in Brisbane catching up with friends 

and family and enjoying a little winter break in the warm sunshine and mid 20-degree temperature. 

STEM Expo – Scavenger Hunt What an amazing Science Expo we had last Wednesday evening. It was fantastic to see so 

many students and families moving around the school and engaging with all the wonderful science presentations. The 

Science Scavenger Hunts were very popular with several entries submitted. It was great to see families and groups of 

students working together to find the answers. The winners will be announced this Friday at assembly. A big thank you to all 

the teachers who supported students in preparing their Science Expo displays and for generously giving of their time to 

ensure the night was such a great success. 

 

Offsite Evacuation Drill –We managed to hold our offsite emergency evacuation drill last Thursday in what ended being a 

sunshine filled day. Utilising the updated school exits we evacuated the school, arriving at Alphington Park approximately 7 

minutes after the alarm was sounded. All staff and students were accounted for, and the drill finalised in under 10 minutes. A 

fantastic effort. We will maintain the same processes and protocols for the offsite again in semester 2. In term 3 we will hold 

a lockdown drill as we have number of updates from the previous review to be implemented.  

 

Term 3 Planning: Our staff meetings and team planning time for week 9 is dedicated to the planning and preparation of 
Term 3. During this time teams are meeting to develop their term unit planners for English, Mathematics, Integrated Inquiry 
and Wellbeing. Today, teams will meet to plan their Inquiry units. In Term 3 our school wide focus is ‘Historical Inquiry’. 
Students will learn about a period from our past and investigate the impacts events from these times had upon the people, 
culture and wider society. From this, students will develop a range of skills to compare, contrast, evaluate, and analyse how 
learning about history can be applied to our lives today. 
 
 
 
 



Bully Stoppers Program: Across the school we are continuing our implementation of the Bully Stoppers Program. Each week 

a year level has been presenting a message to the school at assembly to reinforce the learning that has been happening in 

class. We have covered the definition of what bullying is and identifying the features.  

The 3 main features of bullying are: 
 

• the misuse of power in a relationship 

• it is ongoing and repeated, 

• it involves behaviours that can cause harm. 

 
There are four main types of bullying behaviour: 
 

• physical – examples include: hitting, pushing, shoving or intimidating or otherwise physically hurting another person, 

damaging or stealing their belongings. It includes threats of violence. 

 

• verbal/written – examples include: name-calling or insulting someone about an attribute, quality or personal 

characteristic 

 

• social (sometimes called relational or emotional bullying) – examples include: deliberately excluding someone, 

spreading rumours, sharing information that will have a harmful effect on the other person and/or damaging a 

person’s social reputation or social acceptance 

 

• cyberbullying – any form of bullying behaviour that occurs online or via a mobile device. It can be verbal or written, 

and can include threats of violence as well as images, videos and/or audio. For more information, refer 

to Cyberbullying. 

 

 

Report Cards:  Semester One Reports will be published via Compass on Friday 16 June. An electronic copy of your child’s 

report will be available for you to view online now and download as required from Compass. If you wish to receive a hard 

copy of the report, please contact your child’s class teacher. The reporting on students’ achievements for the semester is an 

important part of the assessment process and each child’s individual journey. We recommend families sharing the report 

with their child, celebrating their achievements, and positively discussing the next learning steps.  If you have any questions 

regarding your child’s report, please do not hesitate to contact your child’s teacher. 

 

Have a great week everyone! 

Shane Wilkie 

Assistant Principal 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/bullystoppers/Pages/cyberbullyingcampaign.aspx


Year 3 Update 

Hello, 

We are the Green Team from Year 3. Our group has been formed because 

we all think that APS can do better at being more sustainable. 

We think a good way to start off is to set up a challenge for the community 

to do at home. The challenge is for each student to create a home project. 

This project is a poster of what you can put in your mixed recycling bin at 

home. Make sure to create your poster out of scrap paper, if you don’t have 

any at home then ask your teacher if you could use some to help with the 

poster. Good luck and at next week’s assembly we will do a check in to see 

how you are going. 

Bye From, 

The APS Green Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Frida Clem Eliza Kira Olive Taika Sitara Evie 

Hi, we are the Green Team, our names are Frida, 

Clem, Eliza, Kira, Olive, Taika, Sitara and Evie. 

In Grade 3   
 

 



THE SMILE SQUAD DENTAL VAN IS 

VISITING APS!!! 

 

Check-ups start on the 12th July. 

 

Please follow the link below to fill in the consent form for your child to be 
included in this free service. Check-ups will start from the 12th July and 
Smile Squad will be in contact if treatment is needed. 
 
This is the link: 
 

https://dentalhealthservicesvictoria.snapforms.com.au/form/sdp-consent-form 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://dentalhealthservicesvictoria.snapforms.com.au/form/sdp-consent-form


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Support Logan and Jude (Year 6) whist they do  
The Push Up Challenge 

 
Follow the links below to donate now!!! 

 

Your donation will support mental health & suicide 
prevention in a big way 
thepushupchallenge.com.au 
 

Your donation will support mental health & suicide 
prevention in a big way 
thepushupchallenge.com.au 

 

 

  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thepushupchallenge.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Fjudemckinley&data=05%7C01%7CLauren.vanKemenade%40education.vic.gov.au%7C019aaa151dfe42fba2e808db66381c61%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638216163419431137%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5%2FUtnBxxmuklMxuTR7UL82NvSTvqv33lqDk%2B3BY6fgE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thepushupchallenge.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Fjudemckinley&data=05%7C01%7CLauren.vanKemenade%40education.vic.gov.au%7C019aaa151dfe42fba2e808db66381c61%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638216163419431137%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5%2FUtnBxxmuklMxuTR7UL82NvSTvqv33lqDk%2B3BY6fgE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thepushupchallenge.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Fjudemckinley&data=05%7C01%7CLauren.vanKemenade%40education.vic.gov.au%7C019aaa151dfe42fba2e808db66381c61%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638216163419431137%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5%2FUtnBxxmuklMxuTR7UL82NvSTvqv33lqDk%2B3BY6fgE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thepushupchallenge.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Floganmclean234956&data=05%7C01%7CLauren.vanKemenade%40education.vic.gov.au%7C019aaa151dfe42fba2e808db66381c61%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638216163419431137%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mejvB6OHjGw0Ofhi1gclffeNkvsy983L9mJuGZE0hnc%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thepushupchallenge.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Floganmclean234956&data=05%7C01%7CLauren.vanKemenade%40education.vic.gov.au%7C019aaa151dfe42fba2e808db66381c61%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638216163419431137%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mejvB6OHjGw0Ofhi1gclffeNkvsy983L9mJuGZE0hnc%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thepushupchallenge.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Floganmclean234956&data=05%7C01%7CLauren.vanKemenade%40education.vic.gov.au%7C019aaa151dfe42fba2e808db66381c61%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638216163419431137%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mejvB6OHjGw0Ofhi1gclffeNkvsy983L9mJuGZE0hnc%3D&reserved=0


 

 

Hello Families,  

It is hard to believe term 2 is almost over. We have had so much fun together at OSHClub this term and will be 

continuing the fun through the school holidays! We have some great activities lined up like our sports carnival, 

NAIDOC celebrations and our excursion to the movies to see Elemental! 

If you have any questions about bookings or our activities, please reach out to us on  

0422 292 533 or email us alphington@oshclub.com.au 

We cannot wait! 

Hannah and Laura 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:alphington@oshclub.com.au


SKI GEAR FOR SALE – Ex Parent Message 
 
With Ski Camp just around the corner I have some new and nearly new ski gear left over from last year’s 
APS Ski Camp for sale.  
Please contact me if you are interested. All in great condition (most not worn) and very reasonability 
priced. 
Please call Angie on 0431399440 for more information  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

WINTER SOLSTICE BONFIRE 2023 
The first Winter Solstice Bonfire was held in 2003. This year marks the 20th anniversary of this auspicious occasion! 

Saturday 17 June 2023 is when the Bonfire will thrill and delight thousands of families. 
There is something hypnotic about watching flames leaping into the night sky from a massive bonfire. When live music, fire lanterns, face-
painting and storytelling are added to the mix. It’s truly an evening to remember. 

We’ll also have a widely expanded range of vendors selling food and drinks, including: Beatbox Kitchen, Blak Brews, The Boiling Crab, Hot 
Churros, Hudsons Donuts, Inkredible Calamari, Juicello, Mr Fresh Truck, Taco Truck, Twista Bros, Twista Sis, Wrap It Roll It and friends of 
the Farm—the Country Women’s Association. 

And as always, the Farm will be running a BBQ sausage sizzle (with sausages supplied by Halal Meats Preston) and a bar with beer, wine 
and our special mulled wine. Drinks will be provided by Bodriggy, Mountain Goat, Rewine and Noisy Ritual Winery. 

This event sells out fast and tickets are available online only via our website and direct from Eventbrite. 

Prices are: 
Adults $25 / concession $15 
Kids $15 / concession $10 
Children under the age of 2 are admitted for free. 
These cards entitle you to concession-priced entry: Carer Card, Health Care Card, Pension Card and Veterans’ Affairs Card. 
This is a card-only event. Strictly no cash. No dogs or glow sticks permitted on site. 

The Farm will be closed during the day on Saturday17 June while we prep for the big event, until gates open at 4:00 pm for Winter Solstice 
Bonfire ticket holders only. 

This event ends at 8:00 pm. 

We strongly advise taking public transport to the Bonfire as parking is extremely limited. The closest train station is Victoria Park on the 
Mernda/Hurstbridge lines, with a 10-minute walk from the station. Buses 200–207 from the city to Bulleen go along Johnston Street 
regularly. Paid parking is available in the Abbotsford Convent carpark, however, numbers are limited—so again, we strongly advise to look 
for alternative modes of transport. 

https://farm.org.au/events/winter-solstice-bonfire/ 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://farm.org.au/events/winter-solstice-bonfire/

